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SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDER 

February 2024 

 

Dear parents and carers 

I am writing with a reminder about school uniform. There are no changes to our uniform policy.  

Please make sure your children have: 

Normal Uniform: 

 
• Green sweatshirt or cardigan 

• Yellow or white polo shirt 

• Grey or black trousers / joggers (plain only – no logos) / skirt / pinafore / shorts 

• Yellow or green gingham dress 

• Suitable footwear (trainers are OK) 

 

Children are allowed in trainers and joggers (plain ONLY) every day – if you wish. This 

is because we are continuing with the Daily Mile, where children are encouraged to 

engage in physical activity every day (either PE lessons or 15 minutes of running / 

jogging).  

You can find more info here: https://thedailymile.co.uk/  

 

https://thedailymile.co.uk/


               

Jewellery: 

Rings, necklaces, bracelets should not be worn in school. Jewellery may be worn if required for medical 

reasons, e.g. a medical bracelet or a religious reason. Watches should not be smart watches and not linked to 

mobile phones. 

Earrings: 

In the interests of health and safety, Foundation Stage pupils should not wear any form of earring or ear studs 

when attending school. We must, therefore, request that if your child has pierced ears that you remove their 

earrings or studs when coming to school. 

Key Stage 1 & 2 children should only wear one pair of small, plain stud earrings. If children come to school 

wearing earrings on P.E. or swimming days they will have to take the earrings out themselves or they risk being 

excluded from P.E. lessons. If your child cannot remove their own earrings please remove their earrings or studs 

before coming to school. 

Make Up & Nail Varnish: 

Makeup and cosmetics are not considered appropriate or consistent with our school uniform and therefore 

should not be worn. Nail varnish, gel nails or false nails should not be worn in school. 

PE Kit: 

 

• PLAIN White T-shirt (Not football shirts, strappy vest tops, T-shirts with logos etc.) 

• Black shorts or joggers 

• Suitable footwear 

 

Children are allowed to come into school in their PE Kit on PE days so they can have much time for their 

lessons as possible. This MUST be a Hardwick Green PE Kit and not just a tracksuit or other sport clothes. Your 

child’s class teacher will let you know in September when their PE days are. We have two PE lessons a week to 

allow children to take part in as much physical activity as possible.  

If children come to school not in uniform, or wearing jewellery, we will be challenging this. 

Thank you for your support. 

Chris Story 

 

Principal 


